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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 12th April 2016 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  J Smith, N Thom, P Venning, G Parkin, D Green, 11 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3315.
Apologies & reasons for absence: None
3316.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Cllr Venning declared an interest in agenda item 10) c) Minute no.  3324. c)                   


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
3317.
To resolve to approve the Notes for Guidance at Parish Council Meetings:  These notes had been circulated to Councillors before the meeting and all agreed to the wording.  It was resolved that the notes should take immediate effect.
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3318.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th March 2016: Confirmed and signed as a correct record. 
3319.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report.  The clerk also added that when she had asked Michelle Byrne at ABC for the email addresses of the members of the Ashford Astronomical Society who had given the presentation to the Parishes with regard to the Dark Sky Community initiative she had been told that ABC would rather we waited until they had gone further with the project before we had a meeting about it.  However this appears to go against the information which had been given out at the meeting.

3320.  Planning Application: (previously circulated to Cllrs)


16/00357/AS  Great Lloyds, Swan Street – Erection of single storey side extension to replace existing lean to.  Councillors agreed to fully support this application.

16/00343/AS  Oxney End, Budds Lane – Proposed single storey rear extension to form lounge/dining area, WC, utility and larder.  Councillors had listened to the comments made during the Public Session.  After a short discussion it was agreed to fully support this application but to ask that the gateway to the field next to the dwelling be kept free as it is a turning bay for the narrow lane.


16/00424/AS  The Granary, Swan Street – Councillors agreed to fully support this application.  
3321.
To resolve to increase Burial Fees:  The fees were last increased in June 2013 when It had been agreed that they should be increased again in 2014 but this hadn't been actioned. In the light of this and the costs of the proposed Cemetery extension, it was resolved to increase the fees by approximately 10%.   



3322.
WiFi in the Village Hall update:  The Clerk informed the meeting that this should be installed on 13th April 2016.
3323.
To confirm the format of the Annual Parish meeting: It was agreed that the reports etc should be heard first followed by a short refreshment break and then the Dark Sky presentation.
3324.
Correspondence:


a)  Mrs. Miriam Lewis re Community Led Plan and Local Plan Consultation – Site Submissions.


1) Community Led Plan. Mrs Lewis felt that the published document did not represent the views of the village as supported by the questionnaire results and sought a full explanation as to why the misrepresentation was not corrected.  It was explained again that the CLP was a community led document that was presented to the Parish Council therefore it was not something that the Parish Council had a duty to correct, if correction was necessary.  Councillors had been looking
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at the reports given by each committee when they had deliberated on each subject and not the final plan.


2) Local Plan Consultation – Site Submissions.  Mrs Lewis sought a full explanation as to why the Clerk had not relayed the Councils views to ABC on the preferred site and what the PC intends to do to correct this.  The Clerk had already apologised for the omission and had explained that she thought that this had been done.  However, it was explained that ABC was fully aware that the Parish Council had always been fully supportive of the site at Jubilee Field for Local Needs Housing and the Clerk had certainly made sure that ABC was fully aware of parishioners views on their preferred site/sites. The Chairman explained that when the Local Plan comes out in June for consultation the Council and parishioners will have a chance to comment.  Should any site in Wittersham be identified in the Local Plan then a Public Meeting will be held.


b)  KALC- Annual Subscription - £384.88 plus £76.98 Vat = £461.86.  Agreed to pay this.


c)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Annual Subscription - £50.  Agreed to pay this.


d)  David Izzard – Hedge alongside Poplar Road – This needs siding out. Request has been passed to Highways but it was suggested that perhaps Mr Izzard might like to write a piece for the Outlook on Oxney.


For noting:  


e)  Nicholas Hurst with regard to Highway problems.  Clerk has responded.


f)  Kent Men of the Trees – Invite to enter the Trees in the Village competition 2016.


g)  ABC – letter notifying us that it has received a community nomination in respect of The Oxney Gourmet Pie & Burger Bar (formery The Swan Inn) for it to be added to the List of Assets of Community Value in this area.


h)  PKF Littlejohn LLP – Annual Return for completion and notice of Audit 13th June 2016.


i)  KCC – Overgrown Vegetation – Posters to go in Notice Boards.


Previously Circulated

j)  Clerks & Councils direct



Previously Forwarded by email:

k)  ABC – Unauthorised gypsy & traveller sites     l)  KCC – Review of KCC funded Bus Service     m)  Southern Water – Spring 2016 newsletter     n)  KALC – Community Resilience & Emergency Planning Workshop 19th May 2016.  No one had shown an interest in attending.     o)  Came & Co. - Council Matters Sping 2016
3325.  To authorise payments:

Fresh Air Fitness – 3 pieces of equipment for Coronation Field as previously discussed.  Quote received for £4,523.00 +  Vat £904.60 = £5,427.60

3326.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  


i)    Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement. Agreed                                                                                                                                                              ii)    End of Year Statement & Receipts & Payments Account – to be ratified at next meeting.


iii)  To agree Reserves – Clerk explained the figures in the accounts and the Reserves which were agreed.

b)  Planning:


     Decisions received from ABC:  


     15/01648/AS  17b Poplar Road – Erection of a replacement single storey rear extension to  

create dry store area.                                                                                                         Granted                                                                                        


      16/00198/AS  Twostocks, Stocks Road – Demolition of existing garage & store & erection of new timber frame garage.                                                                                               Granted


c)  Highways  - Cllr Venning asked if the Caretaker could turn the 30mph sign at the Tenterden end of the village to the right way round and a tree seems to be obscuring the flashing speed sign at that end of the village.

d)  Public Rights of Way – Paul Stern is still working on the gate on PROW  AT82

e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
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3327.
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


KALC meeting – Minutes will be circulated.  Chairman reminded councillors that two names should be put forward for election at the next meeting as from May 2016 onwards he will no longer be KALC's Ashford Area's Chairman.
3328.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
3329.
Date of the Annual Parish Meeting: 28th April 2016 at 7.30pm.
3330.
Date of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council: 10th May 2016 at 7.30pm 
3331.
Items for Information:

1)  Clerk asked how many copies of the new Councillors Guide are required. 4


2)  Comments had been made that the Triangle wasn't looking very colourful at the moment.


3)  Our Community Warden, Jo Vos, is working with the parents at the village school with regard to parking.


4)  Cllr Green asked if we could find out how the community speed check was coming along.


5)  Cllr Venning informed the meeting that the Ringmaster scheme is a work in progress.


6)  The Chairman reported that the April film showing had brought in £300 and the atmosphere 
was very good.


7)  The chairman explained that the Tenterden area now has 8 First Responders.






The meeting closed at 21.06 hrs.

